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Falcon GT Club of SA Inc
Web: http://www.gtclubsa.com.au
Email: admin@gtclubsa.com.au
fb: Falcon GT Club of SouthAustralia Inc
Post: PO Box 289, KentTown  SouthAustralia, 5071

President Peter Polson 0418835580

Vice Presidents Karl Brown
Joe Pinneri

0408351391

Secretary Michael Stavrides 0411473354

Treasurer Tony Parente 0417844986

Events Bryan & Karen McMillan 0417082098

Club Registration Karl Brown (North) 0408351391
Jamie McNeill(South) 0419833453
Kevin May 0417898004

FHMC Delegate Ron Tebby (shaker9@outlook.com.au) 0413678021, 83870268

Merchandise Vacant

Newsletter Editor Mr Ed……………… admin@gtclubsa.com.au

Admin/Website/IT Sean Johnson 0438529460
Property John Walters 0411510029
Historian John Walters 0411510029
Public Officer Bill Clarke 0407005844
NAFGTC Peter Polson 0418835580
Delegates Michael Stavrides 0411473354
Life Members Roger Haysman Hugh Westphalen

Alan Tenraa Kevin May
Sean Johnson Ray (Ben) Hall
Karl Brown John Walters
Gary Watson (dec.)

The Falcon GT Club of SA Inc, the Committee and Members accept no responsibility for the authenticity or validity of any items or 
articles appearing in this newsletter.

All photos and imagery is sourced from fb: Falcon GT Club of South Australia Inc 
and open source sites from the www. 3
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Event details released within Newsletter.

Club meetings are currently held on the THIRD
Tuesday of each month

at ALBERTON HOTEL
124 Port Road ALBERTON

CLUB EVENTS
for 2023
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Month Day Event
Tuesday 21 Feb Club Meeting – Alberton Hotel, 7.30 pm
Saturday 25 Feb Cruise Route 31 - Aldinga
Sunday 05 Mar Jim Giovinazzo Memorial Cruise
Tuesday 21 Mar Club Meeting – Alberton Hotel, 7.30 pm
Tuesday 18 Apr Club Meeting – Alberton Hotel, 7.30 pm
Saturday 29 Apr Palmer Hotel
Tuesday 16 May Club Meeting – Alberton Hotel, 7.30 pm
Sunday 21 May Mount Compass Hotel
Saturday 10 Jun Event TBA
Tuesday 20 Jun Club Meeting – Alberton Hotel, 7.30 pm
Sunday 2 Jul Event TBA

Tuesday 18 Jul Annual General Meeting                       
Alberton Hotel, 7.30 pm

Sunday 13 Aug Event TBA
Tuesday 15 Aug Club Meeting – Alberton Hotel, 7.30 pm
Tuesday 19 Aug Club Meeting – Alberton Hotel, 7.30 pm
TBA Event TBA
Tuesday 21 Oct Club Meeting – Alberton Hotel, 7.30 pm
TBA Event TBA
Tuesday 21 Nov Club Meeting – Alberton Hotel, 7.30 pm
TBA Event TBA
Tuesday 19 Dec Club Meeting – Alberton Hotel, 7.30 pm
TBA Event TBA

Jul-23

May-23

Apr-23

Mar-23

Feb-23

Jun-23

Sep-23

Oct-23

Nov-23

Dec-23

Aug-23
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		Month		Day		Event

		Feb-23		Tuesday 21 Feb		Club Meeting – Alberton Hotel, 7.30 pm

				Saturday 25 Feb		Cruise Route 31 - Aldinga

		Mar-23		Sunday 05 Mar		Jim Giovinazzo Memorial Cruise

				Tuesday 21 Mar		Club Meeting – Alberton Hotel, 7.30 pm

		Apr-23		Tuesday 18 Apr		Club Meeting – Alberton Hotel, 7.30 pm

				Saturday 29 Apr		Palmer Hotel

		May-23		Tuesday 16 May		Club Meeting – Alberton Hotel, 7.30 pm

				Sunday 21 May		Mount Compass Hotel

		Jun-23		Saturday 10 Jun		Event TBA

				Tuesday 20 Jun		Club Meeting – Alberton Hotel, 7.30 pm

		Jul-23		Sunday 2 Jul		Event TBA

				Tuesday 18 Jul		Annual General Meeting                       Alberton Hotel, 7.30 pm

		Aug-23		Sunday 13 Aug		Event TBA

				Tuesday 15 Aug		Club Meeting – Alberton Hotel, 7.30 pm

		Sep-23		Tuesday 19 Aug		Club Meeting – Alberton Hotel, 7.30 pm

				TBA		Event TBA

		Oct-23		Tuesday 21 Oct		Club Meeting – Alberton Hotel, 7.30 pm

				TBA		Event TBA

		Nov-23		Tuesday 21 Nov		Club Meeting – Alberton Hotel, 7.30 pm

				TBA		Event TBA

		Dec-23		Tuesday 19 Dec		Club Meeting – Alberton Hotel, 7.30 pm

				TBA		Event TBA
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Welcome to All Falcon GT Enthusiasts 
Well another great month of activities has been with a great group of club 
members out n about the state cruising with great catch up at the Pub in 
Macclesfield for a mid-week run lunch with a great selection of photos on our 
club Facebook page.
This Saturday we recently had a great Saturday run put on from Harbor town to 
the foreshore of Aldinga Beach for an evening watching the sunset over the see 
with Fish n chips burgers Yiros packs. 
A great turnout and a great evening, I love the Saturday late afternoon runs as I 
work most days the Saturday afternoon has been well received by all and we 
look forward to some more in the future thanks to the McMillan’s event 
planning. 
And for a laid back event soon the deadly Sport of “Lawn Bowls”, don’t let the 
title fool you it has the highest injury and mortality rate than any other sport in 
the world, it’s a sport only for the brave, so watch the events page and get your 
tidy whites on and your ambulance cover up to date and for the wives keep 
your Indelible Ink Texta handy to write on your partners chest in case he or she 
may be injured “DNR”.
They have organized a plethora of runs Saturday 29th April a run to the Palmer 
Hotel for lunch 
With the suggestion of the possible Roll racing as a club event shortly after the 
Falcon GT Nationals at Bathurst it was suggested around September/October 
which I am looking forward too immensely, cruising up to Tailem Bend and 
getting to open up the Mighty Falcon GT’s roar up under full noise down the 
main straight at The Bend Raceway as a club, those that do not wish to 
participate, there is a terrific balcony area for viewing the mighty GT’s rip up the 
bitumen and wonderful restaurant there to dine and relax and watch in style.
We also have a special Anniversary/Memorial Cruise Sunday March the 5th 
organised by Joseph Giovinazzo the son of well loved and respected GT club 
member Jim Giovinazzo (Jimmy Alphabet) to remember who had passed away a 
year ago, see inside the newsletter for run details.
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Now with the GT nationals a little over 2 months away members are putting the 
finishing touches to their prides and joy, making plans to also travel as a pack 
Remember Scrutineering cut offs if you are entered for judging you don’t want to 
miss out on having your car scrutinized on time or you may miss out with well 
over 330+ cars entered think of the judges whom will be volunteering their time 
to inspect you car with a day that can turn into 12+ hours  so have your cars 
presented in a easy manner to inspect, there is a late entry but be weary there 
may be a few that think I wont rush it there’s plenty of time……Or is there!
19th Falcon GT Nationals - Bathurst 2023
Thursday 18th of May: Scrutineering Day 1   
XR-XT-XW EB- EL BA BF FG Special interest Non-Judged
Friday 19th of May: Scrutineering Day 2  
XY -XA-XB Special interest Non Judged & Late Arrivals Model specific judges may 
need to be recalled & you will be asked to wait till they are available
Friday Evening 19th of May: Meet and Greet dinner
Saturday 20th of May: 19th Falcon GT Nationals Concours
Sunday 21st of May: Supersprint Driving Event
Sunday Evening 21st of May: 19th Falcon GT Nationals Presentation Dinner

The online booking system will is live for 19th Falcon GT Nationals in Bathurst on:
AT   www.trybooking.com/922011

And don’t forget to order your new Falcon Club shirts  that represent your GT 
model specific with grille & guard badges embroidered on the sleeves and back 
and club logo over your heart, please check the newsletter for styles to order 
have them ready Wear them across on the drive to Bathurst or on our club runs

Stay Safe and we will see you soon
Peter Polson
President 
Falcon GT Club of SA.Inc



Mr Ed!
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Hello

I would like to thank Karen and Bryan, for their continued dedication and enthusiasm to 
create and organise cruise days to populate the events calendar. 

The most recent ‘Route 31’ cruise proved to be a well attended activity, with most 
bringing their cherished Falcon GT or other ‘steed’, with one Mustang in the heard. The 
early evening cruise along the Adelaide coast road ‘Route 31’ was quite a stand out 
amongst the usual white goods and appliances that litter the roads today. So much so, I 
stuck a photo of the night on the cover.

Events like this do not occur without a lot of research, recon of locations and liaising with 
lunch venues, pubs or clubs to gain secure parking for our GTs and other valued rides. So 
thank you to Karen and Bryan, and keep those XA indicators and front wheels pointed in 
a consistent direction….(LOL).

With the event calendar populated, the next one to occur is this week end, the Jim 
Giovinazzo Memorial Cruise. Any trip to see the remnants of what was GM-H is always a 
good excuse to jump into the GT, or the AMCR Fairmont….and cruise to the Birdwood 
Motor Museum.

Another event occurring over the weekend 25-26 March is the Adelaide Motorsport 
Festival. Several of our members will have cars on display supporting Variety Children’s 
Charities Aussie Muscle Car Run. I have spoken of this event before, and I am sure 
everyone is aware, it was founded by Kevin May over 10 years ago. This years event will 
travel to Bathurst, occurring over the last week of October 2023. So if you feel like a nice 
day in the park, come down and see motorsport on display on the 25-26 March and visit 
the AMCR cars that are collecting for Variety. Check out the teams at:

https://www.variety.org.au/sa/variety-aussie-muscle-car-run-2023/

Till next time
Keep on Grand Touring..
Cheers ED.

https://www.variety.org.au/sa/variety-aussie-muscle-car-run-2023/
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Direct Deposit to – T&C Custom Clothing, BSB: 015220, Acc: 281855864, Description: Falcon GT Club of SA, 
your Surname and or Club Mbr number. Email form to secretary@gtclubsa.com.au
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New Membership Application OR Existing Member Renewal Form for 2022/23

V2
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CLUB REGISTRATION

Club rego logbooks with correctly filled out membership renewal forms can 
be posted, with a stamped self addressed return envelope for 
restamping/replacing.

Logbook processing can also be done at club meetings or posted to our club 
mailbox:

P O Box 289, Kent Town, SA, 5071.

All club rego renewals and logbooks must be processed before
June 30.

In accordance with: SA Gov Gazette, Motor Vehicles (Conditional Registration) 
Amendment Regulations 2022

Motor vehicles need to be 25 years old to qualify, effective from 01 Jul 22.

12



15

Jim Giovinazzo’s 
Memorial Cruise

Cheltenham to 
Birdwood 

Sunday 5th March 2023 
BYO Picnic Lunch 

Details of Dad’s battle with Cancer:

On the 16th August, 2021, 5 months after retiring, Dad was diagnosed with an extremely rare form of 
cancer in the stomach lining (named Peritoneal cancer). 

This cancer is typically only found in the advanced stages and in Dad’s case, was only identified during 
keyhole surgery after multiple CT scans and X-rays provided inconclusive results. Doctors were 

surprised with how advanced the cancer was given symptoms only began in early June. Dad was given 
two weeks to live.

Dad fought the nasty disease for six months, where he endured multiple chemotherapy treatments, 
hospital visits and a cocktail of medications. Towards the end, the cancer progressed and caused the 

first part of the small intestine to narrow, preventing him from being able to eat. He didn’t eat for over 
4 weeks.

Throughout all this, Dad didn’t complain once and the doctors were always surprised to see how strong 
he was and knew he wouldn’t give up without a fight.

Dad lost his battle with the deadly disease on the 5th March 22.

Regards, 
Joseph Giovinazzo (+61 404 834 440)

Meet 10am - Maugham Thiem Ford
Cruise to Birdwood Motor Museum.

COMING EVENTS



Hi everyone,
On Saturday evening, 25 February, we had our new annual Aldinga Twilight 
Cruise along Route 31, this is our second year and will continue for many 
more.
We had a great cruise up from Harbourtown where we met, 12 cars set off, 
Picked up a few more cars at the top of Lonsdale rd
and more at Jubilee park at Port Noarlunga and met more at our destination. 
In total a great turn out of 18 cars, some Old, New and daily drivers.
It was a great day weather wise for a drive, so much cooler than the stinker 
days before.
Even if it cooled right down towards the end of the night, most of us were 
prepared from the year before where we froze.
Jimmies takeaway did a killing from us with a total of 41 people. If you’re 
ever up there try them out. 
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Saturday 25 February



Now,  i’ve got to say The Mcmillans didn’t get anyone lost this year, surprise 
surprise, I know right! Even though  few went straight up commercial Rd 
instead of seeing the views of the coast, smart in one way if you have no 
power steering., not so smart as you missed a great view.
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Our next cruise is this Sunday 5th of March for Jims Memorial Cruise
We will be meeting at Maughan Thiem Port Rd at 10 am
Driving by Jim at the Cheltenham cemetery
Destination Birdwood Museum
It would be great to have as many members along as we can to support Jims 
Family.
See information for more details in this newsletter. 

Please keep and eye on FB, text messages and the newsletter for future 
cruise. 
Happy cruising Karen and Bryan Mc
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2023 Summer Shitbox Rally 

Hi All, 

I am pleased to announce that I’ll be taking part in the 2023 Summer Shitbox Rally, along with my 
teammate, Matt Curtis. This year, all teams are driving their shitboxes from Rockhampton to Hobart 
from 17th–25th March 2023. 

Shitbox Rally is the largest community lead fundraiser for the Cancer Council in Australia. It’s not a race, 
rather a challenge to drive cars worth no more than $1,500 across Australia via some of its most 
formidable roads, all in the name of charity. Part of the participation is that all teams have to raise a 
minimum of $5,000, in which we’re hoping to raise much more!!

These funds go directly to the Cancer Council and we are extremely proud to be doing our part to 
support such a worthy charity. The fundraising is the hard part, so any donation you can give is greatly 
appreciated. 

I personally will be raising money in memory of my late father, Jim, who lost his short but tough battle 
with cancer last year (details below) - I am confident that we will one day have a cure for this deadly 
disease!! 

If you would like to donate, please follow the link below (All donations over $2 are tax deductible):
https://summer2023.shitboxrally.com.au/super-smash-bros

OR. You can also donate cash towards our petrol and vehicle maintenance fund: Bank Details: BSB: 
105-032   ACC: 056 876 840

Regards, 
Joseph Giovinazzo (+61 404 834 440)
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Member’s corner

https://summer2023.shitboxrally.com.au/super-smash-bros


CLUB SUPPORTER
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https://themusclecarpartsgarage.com.au/
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https://themusclecarpartsgarage.com.au/


CLUB SUPPORTER
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